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CHAIN
Cheshire Anti Incinerator Network

     To
     All Elected Members
     Cheshire County Council




   10th April 2008    








Dear Councillor,

This letter is written on behalf of CHAIN which, as you may know, is non political and has been campaigning in Cheshire for several years. It is also noteworthy that we have approximately 15000 signed petitions opposing waste incineration.

In our view, one of the positive aspects of the plan to divide Cheshire into two unitary councils is that it totally demolishes the case for building giant waste incinerators anywhere in this area. The logic for this is sound and irrefutable. The old, now obsolete, strategy, incorporated in the Cheshire County Council Waste Plan, is based on a population of 686 thousand people. The newly created 'county' of Cheshire West & Chester has a population of 327 thousand and Cheshire East has 359 thousand.  Under the legislation, each of these counties have a responsibility for taking care of the waste within its  boundaries and the numbers prove that there is now no justification for incinerators of the scale proposed. For the record the figures are 350,000  tonnes per annum Northwich ( Cheshire West) under the WRG proposal and 390,000  tonnes per annum in Middlewich (Cheshire East) as proposed by Covanta. In simple terms, there will not nearly be enough municipal waste generated in either area to justify these monster plants and there can be no fair reason for inflicting them on our communities.

The obvious consequence of the above is that, following the elections for the new authorities on 1st May, the new councillors will have an urgent job to do on behalf of their constituents. They will be obliged to commence drawing up a waste plan based on the new realities and relevant to the needs of their respective local authority areas. This should be welcomed as an opportunity because the old plan was outdated and flawed. As well as population changes, the new strategies must take into account recent developments in waste treatment technologies, increased transport costs, the deficiencies in our local road network and the vast increase in recycling of waste in Cheshire which the original plan badly underestimated. They must also take heed of the views of the public as shown by the huge support for the CHAIN campaign.
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In our view there is at least one sensible and responsible way forward which reconciles our future needs for dealing with municipal waste with the legitimate expectations of our communities for a safe environment. Based on the Council's own figures, there will be a need to process approx 100,000 tonnes of municipal waste in each of the two new local authority areas. This could be achieved by each using two medium scale plants based on new technology, not incineration, of about 50,000 tonnes capacity. The advantages would be significant and would include the avoidance of air borne toxins, far less traffic disruption and fuel waste and the plants themselves would be of a more human and less oppressive scale.   Being smaller, they could also be constructed and operating in a much shorter time scale than giant incinerators which would mean significant savings for local council tax payers.

To summarise, it is our carefully considered view that the new circumstances remove any justification, legal or otherwise, for proceeding with the existing waste strategy and, more specifically, for the construction of enormous waste incinerators within the boundaries of the new unitary authorities. It would be particularly unjust for the existing County Council in the last months of its existence to take long term decisions on waste strategy which are bound to be controversial and problematical for the new unitary councils. In our opinion, the authorities are duty bound to consider imaginative best practise alternatives, as exemplified above, which would be effective and more acceptable to the community. We therefore ask that, as an elected member of Cheshire County Council, you use the authority entrusted in you to support our case.

In the name of local democracy, our precious environment and the safety and welfare of future generations of residents in Cheshire West and Cheshire East, please think again.

Yours sincerely

B Cartwright

Chairman
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